√STATE BOARD OF HEATING, VENTILATION, AIR-CONDITIONING AND

REFRIGERATION CONTRACTORS
BUSINESS MEETING MINUTES

DATE:
November 13, 2013
TIME:  
10:30 a.m.
PLACE:
500 N. Calvert Street



3rd Floor Conference Room



Baltimore, Maryland  21202 

PRESENT:
James Johnson, Chair
Fred Matusky
Allen Clinedinst, III
Robert Gawne
George Warren
James Crist

ABSENT:
Fontaine Smallwood
Charles Smith

STAFF PARTICIPATING:

John Papavasiliou, Executive Director






Occupational and Professional Licensing






Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General

Patricia McCray, Administrative Officer
CALL TO ORDER
Vice Chair Fred Matusky called the Business Meeting of the State Board of Heating, Ventilation, Air-Conditioning and Refrigeration Contractors (“Board”) to order at 10:30 a.m.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
The members of the board reviewed the minutes of the October 9, 2013 Board meeting and
MOTION I was made by Mr. Matusky, seconded by Mr. Crist, and unanimously carried to approve the minutes.
APPLICATION REVIEW COMMITTEE REPORT
Staff submitted an oral report of reviewed applications reviewed by committee for October 10 through November 13, 2013   The report is as follows and may be amended:  The Application Review Committee reports that there were a total of 21 applications received for review, 16 original apprentice applications, one renewal apprentice and four original apprentice applications referred for additional information. 

MOTION II was made by Mr. Crist, seconded by Mr. Gawne and unanimously carried to approve the Application Review Committee report without modification.

COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT
The Complaint Committee submitted the following report covering October 10, 2013 through November 13, 2013: Total number of complaints received 20; complaints received for review 13; 2 for panel review; 3 complaints for investigations; one complaint for criminal charges; and one informal conference and 2 complaints closed.

MOTION III was made by Mr. Clinedinst, seconded by Mr. Gawne and unanimously carried to accept the Complaint Committee report with corrections.

OLD BUSINESS
Stationary Engineers’ website states that the holders of a stationary engineers’ license can provide HVACR services.  What is occurring is stationary engineers are performing this type service and are not rightfully licensed to do so.  HVACR services should only be performed by licensees that hold that type license and not a stationary engineer.  This type service should remain the responsibility of a licensed HVACR contractor.  Board members are requesting that this topic remain on the agenda.

NEW BUSINESS
Washington County Board Contractor Registration
Mr. Smith, board member, faxed a copy of an application for mechanical contractor registration for Washington County to Executive Director Papavasiliou.  Mr. Smith’s concern is that the issuance of this type of registration is believed to be separate jurisdiction license in addition to the statewide license.  Counsel Kinstler offered clarity to this topic stating that registration within a local jurisdiction requires that the contractor provide a copy of the state mechanical license, and copy of a valid driver’s license.  Fees for master registration are $50 for residents and $100 for non-residents.  Fees for journeyman are $20 for residents and $40 for non-residents.  If the board wishes Counsel can contact Washington County to clarify this; however this is not a legal matter.  The only issue is whether or not it is legal to require a fee for this type of registration.  Chairman Johnson noted that this is not a matter for the board.

State of Alabama Reciprocal Request
The State of Alabama has submitted a written request to the board requesting to enter into a reciprocal agreement with the Maryland HVACR Contractors Board.  Executive Director Papavasiliou will be reviewing the state requirements and update the board with his progress.

COUNSEL’S REPORT
Regulation on Advertisement

After the September discussion counsel reviewed the regulation pertaining to license information on vehicles.  The board already has a regulation in place that provides for specific information to be displayed on vehicles.  It has been suggested to provide a reminder in renewal notices for individuals who hold either a master, master restricted or limited contractor license, that licensing information must be visible on vehicles and all advertisement.  There is already a regulation that provides this.

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT
Jason Schaffer, PSI Representative, met with the board in October to review questions and concerns regarding the examination for HVACR. During this meeting some of the questions were removed from the examination for two major categories, master and master restricted.  There were a couple of question that had similar wording that could be considered as either being correct and should be removed from the exam.  Also, subject matter related to OSHA on the examination that is in modern day slang should also be removed.
Project Tracking
Director Papavasiliou presented to board members a system that he has put in place that will keep all projects items always visible to members that should be addressed.  One topic of concern is Stationary Engineers performing HVACR services.  Vice-Chair, Mr. Matusky is asking that the Annotated Code 9A-103 be revisited in order to delete the exemptions for the those who work for utility companies and require them to hold a license.
EXAM REPORT
The examination report for the month of August 2013 as reported by PSI Exams is as follows:
	
	Candidates Tested
	Passed
	Failed
	Pass %

	Total
	68
	31
	37
	46%


CORRESPONDENCE

Maryland Plumbing-Mechanical Inspectors Association (MPMIA)
Darrell Smith, Secretary for the MPMIA, forwarded an email announcement of the next scheduled meeting to be held in Graysonville, Maryland on Wednesday, December 11, 2013.  This is a regularly scheduled date for board meeting; however, Commission Vorgetts recommended that Director Papavasiliou be in attendance.  Board member, James Crist, will also be present at that meeting.
CHAIRMAN’S REPORT
Chairman Johnson thanks whoever is responsible for providing a full board.  The Application and Complaint Committees are doing a good job.
Adjournment

With no further business, a motion was made by Mr. Matusky that all business presented be accepted, seconded by Mr. Gawne, and unanimously carried that the State Board of Heating, Ventilation, Air-conditioning and Refrigeration Contractors adjourn at 11:30 a.m.
           √   

Approved without corrections

                        
Approved with corrections


James Johnson



 

November 13, 2013


James Johnson, Chairman
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